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NEWSLETTER OF THE ROCKY MOUNTAIN TRIUMPH CLUB

MGCC RMC 67th Annual Rallye Glenwood Springs, Reported by Kitty Janiesch

Thank you RMTC Members: Debbie & Mark Bosler, Andrew & Kitty Janiesch, Bill Gillespie, Rick & Lynne Lawson, and
Ralph Malewska, for working Check Point #1 (photo below) at this year’s MGCC RMC 67th Annual Rallye Glenwood
Springs! It has been a few years since RMTC has worked a checkpoint, so it took a little extra time to work out the cobwebs,
but by the end of our shift our checkpoint ran smoothly. After our work was finished, Andrew & I drove our TR6 top down
up to Glenwood to enjoy the rest of the Rallye’s events.

Saturday was the Murder Mystery Driving Tour. The drive took us over 200+ miles throughout beautiful scenery – from
Glenwood, to the top of McClure pass and back down again,  to Marble, then through Redstone, lunch in Carbondale, then
the scenic route to Snowmass, then to El Jebel for more scenic views, and back on Hwy 82 to Glenwood! There were
planned stops that had clues and packets that drivers and their navigators would pick up to help them discover which
esteemed MG Club member committed the murder.

The Funkhana & Car Show was held at Two Rivers park in Glenwood on Sunday. Although this is an MGCC hosted event,
the rallye and car show are open to all makes and models. This year there were only 2 Triumphs. MG Club members were
very appreciative for all checkpoint workers and event participants. For those looking to do a huge driving event, this
weekend will add on 600 miles plus, and a great way to support another British car club!

Andrew’s technique….Go fast, stay dry!

Photos by Andrew Janiesch

Above, a TR3 running the
Funkauna. Below, the group at
the top of McClure Pass
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The Rocky Mountain Triumph Club LLC is devoted to the use, preservation and enjoyment of
Triumph automobiles and is a chapter of the Vintage Triumph Register. Most members are from
the Denver area and adjoining states. We promote “family” memberships, welcoming spouses
and children to all club activities.

General Membership Meetings are held
on the 3rd Tuesday of the month at
Piccolo’s restaurant. We begin gathering
at 6pm for drinks and dinner and start the
meeting at 7pm. We may present a
program and conclude around 8:30.
Piccolo’s is located at 3562 S. Monaco
Parkway (one block east of I-25 and one
block south of Hampden). In June and
December, the meeting is held elsewhere
as part another club event.

Board Meetings are held on the
1st Monday evening

of each month at The New York Deli
News, located at 7105 East

Hampden Ave. in Denver. Dinner at
6pm, meeting begins at 7pm; all

JULY BIRTHDAYS

William Repphun 7/1
Bob Arnio   7/7
Lou Rolofson  7/8
Marilie Hart   7/10
Shirley Kenney 7/10
Lars Lundin  7/10
Nick Turner   7/14
Sherrie Oram-Smith 7/15
Chip Burkett  7/18
Norman Rounds 7/18
Mike McGuire  7/19
Kim Block   7/21
Sandee Pirano  7/25
Bill Aspinwall  7/26
Bob Becwar  7/26
Joyce Russ   7/31

Musings from the Gavel, by the PM
Debbie and Mark are Musing in Germany at the moment, with a
Triumph club there, here are a few cars they have seen.

TECHNICAL ADVISORS

TR2 & TR3 - Wally Gamble
wallygamble@comcast.net

TR4 & TR4A - Jim Elbe
(719) 338-2683

jameselbe@aol.com

TR250 - Bob Becwar
(303) 279-3745

GT6 & TR6 - Andy DeVisscher
(303) 565-0031 /
tr6dev@q.com

TR7 - Terry Hughes
 (303) 810-1369

TR8 - Ken Kalin
(303) 255-1254

Spitfire - Bob Mott
(303) 690-8714 / (303) 748-5160

Electrical - David Durstine
(303) 320-1506

davidtr3tr4-RMTC@yahoo.com

General - Bob Klie
(970) 630-9512

Colorado Springs - Jim Elbe
(719) 338-2683

jameselbe@aol.com
Birthday list provided by Kitty Janiesch,
Minister of Membership

Above, a TR5,
Left, the VW
version of a Mini
Moke resort
buggy.

TR6 Hard top
sunroof, right, and
the why bother
version below

Left, a
Rover 2000TC
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RMTC EVENTS CALENDAR
By Andrew Janiesch

JULY

4   – 2019 JULY 4TH EVERGREEN MUSIC FESTIVAL & CAR SHOW – details page 9
20 – RMTC ANNUAL HIGHWAY CLEAN UP – Rick & Lynne Lawson, details page 9
27 – AIR SHOW VIEWING & PICNIC @ BILL GILLESPIE’S HOUSE – Bennett, Colorado

AUGUST

3 – ROCKY MOUNTAIN AIR & GROUND FESTIVAL – coordinated by Sharon Robinson, details on page 10
10 – KEN KALIN RETIREMENT PARTY – Hosted by Vicki Kalin
17 – DR. TED PARKS Custom vehicle @ Gordon Kenney’s House
25 – LODO Tour 10:00 A.M. – Coordinated by Steve Hart

SEPT

14 – TERRY & MARIETTA HUGHES ANNUAL CONCLAVE BBQ
14–15 COLORADO ENGLISH MOTORING CONCLAVE

 – Sat = Tour / Sun = Car Show
21 – OKTOBERFEST hosted by Dave & Arlene Bosh

OCT/NOV

TBD - Wine Tasting hosted by Mark & Debbie Bosler

DEC

14 – RMTC ANNUAL HOLIDAY PARTY - coordinated by Andrew & Kitty Janiesch

AIR SHOW VIEWING & PICNIC   Saturday, July 27th  10:00 A.M.
Bill Gillespie will be firing up the grill at his home in Bennett, Colorado while the WarBirds Auto Classic show will be
happening at the Front Range Airport in Watkins, Colorado. Bill’s house is just northeast of the runways and may have
a pleasant view of the aircraft flying. Please bring a side dish, your favorite beverage and binoculars, to enjoy some
burgers and views! In addition, Bill’s garage with access to his lift will be available!

If you would like to caravan from the Flying J Travel Center 16751 E 32nd Ave, Aurora, plan on meeting Andrew &
Kitty there by 9:30 A.M.  Or if you prefer to meet the group in Bennett, be at the King Soopers in Bennett, CO by 9:50
A.M. Bill will meet us there to lead the way to his home.  Feel free to call Bill (303) 233-2755 with any questions.
Please RSVP to email Andrew drews71TR6@yahoo.com by July 24!

KEN KALIN RETIREMENT PARTY
RMTC members are invited to celebrate longtime member Ken Kalin’s retirement! The party starts at 11:30 on
Saturday, Aug 10 at the Kalin’s. Their home is located at 10667 Steele Street Northglenn, CO 80233. Sandwiches and
salad will be served, so please bring your favorite beverage of choice and a chair! Please RSVP to Vicki Kalin via
phone (303) 255-1254 or e-mail kenktr@msn.com.

WHAT ARE YOUR IDEAS?
Looking for Volunteers to coordinate or host events and/or drives. Or advise us of something automotive or
mechanical of interest for a visit. This could include a garage tour of your car project or maintenance work. Especially
useful if you need extra hands or muscle that day! If interested please contact Andrew Janiesch, events coordinator

www.thecoloradoconclave.com
9/14-15/2019

www.thecoloradoconclave.com
www.thecoloradoconclave.com
www.thecoloradoconclave.com
www.thecoloradoconclave.com
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June 15th General Meeting / RMTC Annual Father’s Day Picnic & Auto Rodeo
Reported by Rod Tomkins

On Saturday, June 15, 37 members and guests of the RMTC gathered at Gordon and Shirley Kenney’s home in
Foxfield for a pre-Father’s Day Picnic and Car Rodeo, We were joined by several members of the Jaguar and MG
clubs, and a beautiful old Riley “drophead” coupe. After socializing and eating, and it was good, from pulled pork to
salads, to scrumptious desserts, we assembled for a driver’s meeting for the Car Rodeo.

There were three events, with contestants given two rounds each. First there was “Stop on a Dime”, followed by
Closest to the Pole, and finally the Parallel Park. The “spectators” were highly amused by the ineptness of some of the
contestants, but it was all in good fun. And the winners were…….. Stop on a Dime - John Fraoli in his MGB, Closest
to the Pole was a tie, between Greg Kenney in his Corvette and Jeff Heller in his TR 6, which was settled by a
remarkable display of manual dexterity by Jeff Heller, see accompanying photo. The Parallel Park was won by Dave
Bosh in his TR 6.

The overall winner, based on a total score for all three events was Andrew Janiesch in his ,,,,,,,,,wait for it…… TR 6.
Well done to all the contestants, and notably there were several ladies too! We were fortunate to have good, if
threatening, weather for the picnic and rodeo, but not necessarily for some members and their trip home. It can be
said, A good time was had by all, with many thanks to Gordon and Shirley for their generous hospitality.

Above, ?Jeff
will stop on a
dime, while
Barb tests how
close she can
come to the
pole without
dropping
the ball on
top.
Greg and
Jeff doing
the tiebreaker
“Stack the
nuts"

Above, a fine turn-out of Triumphs and visiting
Below, clouds threatened, but most got home dry
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PLEASE SUPPORT
OUR ADVERTISERS,
WE ALL NEED EACH
OTHER!  IF YOU ARE

DOING BUSINESS
WITH AN OUTFIT
YOU LIKE, SEE IF

THEY WOULD LIKE
TO PLACE AN ADD.

Regalia Update by Mark Bosler

I will have samples at the General
Meeting and at all RMTC events.
You may order direct from K&K,
and pay for shipping to you. You
can go to RMTC website;
http://rockymountaintr.org and
click on REGALIA STORE.  You
can also use the online order form;

https://monogramsbykk.com/collections/rocky-mountain-triumph-club  or visit
11023 Pikes Peak Dr. Parker CO 80134. There are many types of shirts and jackets
and hats available in addition to what you see here. If you wish to have me pick up
your order and bring it to an RMTC meeting let me know and I’ll be glad to.

RMTC Treasurer's Report
This report is available for
inspection at the
Board Meeting
and at the
General
Meeting, or by
special request.
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The 36th Annual Concours d’Elegance, Sunday, June 9th

Hosted and reported by Mark Bosler

Another successful show for Ability Connection Colorado (ACC), and the
children they serve, even though the day started out chilly and windy. We even
had a quick rain shower mid-morning, but it did not seem to dampen anyone’s
enthusiasm. As usual, there was a lot of interest in our cars and we had a
lot of ‘People’s Choice’ ballots to count.

We had 9 Triumphs in the show. Our 10th Triumph, a beautiful TR250, didn’t
make it since her owner, Joe Miltimore, was delayed in Chicago and couldn’t
get back to Denver in time for the show.

Thank you to Barb McGuire (TR3A), Andy DeVisscher (TR4A), Dave Bosh
(TR6), Mark Bosler (TR6), Mark Jekot (TR6), Richard Martin (Triumph 2000),
Rick Emmelhainz (Spitfire), Ralph Malewska (TR6) and Brad Reed (TR7) for
participating.

Club Judging Results
- Second Place tie: Barb McGuire TR3A and Mark Bosler TR6 (upper right)
- First Place: Mark Jekot TR6 (lower right)
- Peoples Choice went to Barb McGuire TR3A (right)

Photos by Mark Bosler
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 FOR SALE / WANTED
(More on next page)

Free for members; Non-member ads are $5/month.

Go to ROCKYMOUNTAINTR.ORG for details

FOR SALE:  1980 Triumph TR7     05-19
Excellent condition, 5 speed manual transmission. Drives
and runs great, has always been garaged. Top, boot, and
tonneau cover in excellent condition, plus car cover also
included. Located in Evergreen, CO.  Asking price $6200
Contact at Email: ajswear@msn.com or call 303-670-2485.

Wanted & Needed:
Currently restoring a 1971 TR6 . I have the frame done
and body is painted.  Looking for the following parts:
Good Front & Rear bumpers, Grill parts, body trim parts,
interior trim parts, wood dash, black interior kit, black
canvas top, door & trunk lock set.
I have 2 TR6 hard tops I would like to sell, one is OEM
Triumph the other is after market and looks like a canvas
top fits TR4 or TR6 make offer or lets trade
Contact Tony Cooper  303.434.1425    05-19

FOR SALE 1976 TR6:
$9K Negotiable,
Color BRG, 108K miles.
Motor rebuilt at 40K by
previous owner. In good
condition, body has no
rust, rebuilt radiator with
triple core. New clutch assembly, new rear springs and new
alternator. Several boxes of extra parts.

Call 303 690 8952, ask for Dave for more info. We screen
all calls so talk to the machine and if we are home we will
pick up, otherwise leave message.
Email: DBMacnee@Comcast.net       06-19

Late model Spitfire Hard top needs new
seals + love. Free to good home.
John Wright at 720-300-8618 or
vjh878e@gmail.com     06-19

Three Triumphs for Sale:

  1980 – Dolomite 1500SE:  Only 2200 of these were
produced.  There are less than six on the road in
the UK, and this is the ONLY one in the United
States.  63,000 original miles.  Dolomite bodied,
with 1500cc engine.  Very original and very rare.
$15,000

  1978 – Spitfire 1500:  Beautiful example of a
classic.  Great paint, flawless interior, Monza
exhaust, Weber carb, Minilite wheels, overdrive,
factory hardtop. 64,000 original miles.  The list
goes on….  $7,000

  1978 – Spitfire 1500:  A stunning car, which scored
386 of 400 points at 2001 VTR Concours.
Complete documentation and photographs of
restoration which was completed in 1997 are
available.  Only 750 miles on the odometer!
Includes overdrive and factory hardtop.  Car is
100% original.  $10,000

    A PDF file with detailed information and    photos
 are available by texting or calling Harry Cornelius
 at 303 506-2465.     06-19

Harry’s three Triumphs

Triumph and Stromberg
repair manuals. $25.00
for "The Official Triumph
GT 6" manual, $15.00 for
all others OBO. All are in
very good condition. Many
years ago we owned a '72
GT-6 and I kept the
manuals.
angel_llanes@msn.com, 303-885-1015    06-19

mailto:ajswear@msn.com
mailto:ajswear@msn.com
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FOR SALE / WANTED CONTINUED
FOR SALE; 1961 Triumph TR3B    07-19
Restored over 35 years ago
with my dad. In great shape
right now and can either be
driven as is or fully restored for
an amazing car. Freshly rebuilt
engine, starts right up with less
than 10 miles driven. Straight,
never crashed original body
except rocker panels replaced,
minimal rust repaired. Located
in Littleton CO, Please call
smitty 720-
473-0471 if
interested,
Asking
Price
$:15,500.00

FOR SALE; 1960 TR3             06-19
Was in storage for 20
years before I bought it
last year. New gas tank
and straps, new brake
hydraulics, new clutch
hydraulics and clutch, new
gas filler gasket, new
battery, new high output
starter motor, new seats,
tires are excellent, new oil
filter adapter and filter, all
fluids replaced, SU carbs
rebuilt by Ted Ax, Body
is very good, just one
patch on drivers side front
fender, needs floors, trunk
is good.
Asking Price $9,200
Davidedwardsjr1@gmail.
com,  702-538-6055

FOR SALE; 1971 Triumph Spitfire MK IV
The same body style of Nicolas Cage's first car.
Recently restored. Engine runs great and idles at 800
RPM after being warmed up, and makes about 95
hp.  New paint job, hard top and soft top are
included. Low miles (15,004), sat for most of her life
in the previous owner's backyard. Looking to sell so
I can start another project. Car is located in Castle
Rock.  Text 720-626-2016. .
Asking Price $5,999           06-19

SIGN UP FOR THE CLUB MEMBERSHIP AT: ROCKY MOUNTAINTR.ORG
MEMBERSHIP FEES ARE  $35 PER YEAR W/NEWSLETTER IN EMAIL ONLY FORMAT; $50 PER YEAR

WITH PAPER COPY MAILED TO YOUR ADDRESS

The Vintage Triumph Register (VTR)

Club members are encouraged to join the VTR: Benefits Include:
� Receive the bi-monthly Magazine, “The Vintage Triumph”

� Free Classified ads
� Access to VTR’s staff of Technical Consultants

� Discounts on Vintage Car Insurance
� VTR Regalia

��Participation in National Conventions
Join by sending $35.00 to:

  The Vintage Triumph Register, PO Box 655, Howell, MI 48844 or at www.vtr.org
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More event detail and news of interest

Anybody up, or down, for a nice little drive to Dripping Springs, Texas for the 2019 Vintage Triumph National
Meeting?  Dripping Springs is about 30 miles north of Austin, in the Texas hill country. Oh yes, how far? Just over
900 miles from Denver. A nice three day drive, or two if pushing it. The convention runs October 6-11, so figure
about 8-10 days for travel and the convention.There are several members “thinking about it”. If you would like to be
in that group, or are “thinking about it”, let Rod know, 303-906-3193, and we’ll take it from there.

Rotary of Evergreen Car Show – July 4th  10am-2pm
Buchanan Park, 32003 Ellingwood Trail, Evergreen, CO

In the Park on the grass! Classics, British, Customs, etc
$25 fee includes entry for 2 to the Evergreen Music Festival

Live Music, Food, Drinks and Fun
Register at wwww.evergreenmusicfestival.org

Questions to evergreenrotary.carshow@gmail.com

 RMTC Contact is Rod Tomkins

Highway Cleanup, Saturday, July 20, 2019  Hosted by Rick & Lynne Lawson

It’s time for fun and games, and, oh yes, a little civic duty along the lines of some light cleaning up of Highway
119 above Rollinsville.  Bring gloves and appropriate clothing for whatever Mother Nature throws our way. Very
stylish bright orange reflective vests and trash bags will be provided.

Meet on Saturday, July 20th at the RTD Park N Ride at the Federal Center Station at 11601 W 2nd Place in
Lakewood.  From W 6th Ave and Union, go south to 2nd Place, then east to the Park N Ride; meet at 8:45 am and
depart at 9:00 am.  A secondary meeting place will be at the entrance to Jefferson County Public Works at  9:20-
9.30 am, about one quarter mile west on Golden Gate Canyon Rd from Highway 93 in Golden.  We will drive up
Golden Gate Canyon to Hy119 and to our cleanup location above Rollinsville.

After the Highway Cleanup, we will gather for a group photograph of all the vehicles and then continue for lunch
at the Wondervue Café.  There we will engage in the Highway Cleanup Challenge and the winner will have
his/her name engraved on the “Most Valuable Environmental Specialist” trophy which will be presented at a
General Meeting.   In addition, there will be rewards for those who find the numbered wooden blocks left for the
scavenger hunt along our cleanup route.  Hope everyone can join us for this Environmental Project to keep our
driving adventures beautiful to enjoy!  So, plan on joining us for all the fun on July 20th!

wwww.evergreenmusicfestival.org
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And even more event detail and news of interest!

ROCKY MOUNTAIN AIR & GROUND FESTIVAL – coordinated by Sharon Robinson
I am putting together a group to go to the Rocky Mountain Air and car show.
We are volunteering from 8:00 -10:00AM, in one of the public carparks
I am trying to get a count ASAP for volunteers - we would need 5-10 but the more the
merrier. Please send me a quick email or text if you are interested- it would be hugely
appreciated!
***If you have teens needing volunteer hours this would be a fun way to get them ***

We will meet at 7:00 AM and go in as a group. The car and airshow is FREE for volunteers.
Last year there were about 500 cars, the flying starts at 10AM
Once we are done parking cars at 10AM, we are free to watch the airshow, see the cars and aircraft, and stay for as long
as you wish. Bring a picnic or visit one of the food vendors, and don’t forget your chairs to watch the airshow

DATE: Saturday August 3rd  TIME: 7:00 AM
MEET: Exit the Boulder Turnpike to Interlocken Loop west, then immediately north on highway 128 to Network Park-
way. You may need to do a U-Turn near Oracle to meet us at the west side pulloff on Network Parkway. Probably best
to put Oracle or Network Parkway in your navigation, you will see the pulloffs.

Contact is Sharon at; Thepickledbrit@gmail.com or 937.369.3953 mobile/text

A huge thank you to Gordon Kenny for being Substitute Editor of the Triumph Herald in June.

As Gordon notes in the June Herald, your Editor takes extended travel from time to time. It is a
great comfort to have an experienced hand who can ensure an on-time delivery of your newsletter
during those times. Gordon’s experience also shows when he adds some nice stylistic and
appearance flourishes to the Herald, a break from my usual cutting and pasting. With Gordon, and,
during last year’s travel, Eric Malewska, around to help, your newsletter is in good hands! – Editor

Our August 20th meeting speaker, arranged by Mark Bosler

I was looking at having a clear bra put on the front of my car. During a stop at Ax & Allies, a guy recommended
Colorado Clear Bra. I went there and talked to Kirby who is the president of the company. He explained that they
would cover the front of the car, except for the grill, and that they would cover the headlights. We set a date for the
work to be done. When I arrived, I talked with Nic Killian and he explained in detail the materials they would use
and how it would be applied to the car. I won’t go into detail because Nic will be at the August General Meeting to
tell you everything you need to know about what they do at Colorado Clear bra. Hope to see you there!

A memorial note by Gordon Kenney

David and Marilyn Farrell of Monument, CO have been members of the RMTC for many years but have not been
very actively recently.  They showed their beautifully restored TR250 and won first in class at the last VTR in
Breckenridge.
Marilyn passed away June 25th after an extended illness with David at her side, in a Hospice facility in Colorado
Springs.  No memorial services are  planned at this time.

Ned Avery brought a large box to the June 15th party,containing a nearly complete set of RMTC “Triumph Heralds”
to add to the club archives.  The club was organized in 1983, and the October 1984 (Volume 2) issue carried an article
about the “First Annual Conclave”, which showed the lineup of Triumphs.  That issue lists Rhonda Mott, who is still
an active member, as President.  It also listed 101 of the members Triumphs including Paul Dierschow’s 76 TR6, the
76 Spitfire of Bob and Rhonda Mott and the TR250 of Ned Avary; Ned drove that car in the recent car Rodeo at the
Day-before-Fathers Day event. It’s great that we have active members who have been a part of the club for 35 years.
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Minutes of the RMTC-LLC Board Meeting of June 3rd, 2019
reported by Gordon Kenney, Minister of Letters

All of the voting members of the board were present except for David Durstine.  Prime Minister Debbie Bosler called
the meeting together at 7:01 pm at the New York Deli restaurant and asked for board member reports.

Rod T. discussed the monthly program speakers with Alan Magnuson, scheduled for the June meeting and Nick from
“Clear Bra” scheduled for August.

Gordon K. reported he had served as “Newsletter Editor” for the June issue for David D. who was on vacation.  It
was agreed that whoever hosts/plans an event is responsible for writing it up for the newsletter. Gordon also discussed
the June 15th Fathers Day event at his house; the MG and the Austin Healey club have been invited to join us.

Jeff H. distributed a several page financial report and thanked Rod T. for handling the treasures duties during his
absence last month. He said there were 16 paid registrations at the May Car Show which covered the expense (not
including the $250 donation to the charity).

Andrew J. reviewed recent events and discussed details about the recent Car Show held at McLearen of Denver. The
clubs coverage of a Rallye check point with the MG-Glenwood Event is scheduled.  Andrew said the hosting of the
July 27th Air Show viewing by Bill Gilespie near Bennett will be arranged so the food will not be Bill’s responsibility

Kitty J. reported that our membership count is 110.

Mark B. reported the paper copies of the newsletter have been mailed and he mentioned how the club has been
getting full color copies printed at B/W prices.

Andrew J. has reported on the name tag supplier used by the local Miata club who will make a name tag and mail it
to the member for $9.00, saving of both time and money for the club.   The size and format for the tag was discussed
and   he will bring a final agreement to the next board meeting.

Debbie B. reported that she had replied to David Pitcher and told him our club has discussed the possibly of hosting
the national VTR meeting.   She said we had decided we would NOT be doing that in the near future due primarily to
the lack of club volunteers.  She also discussed various ways to help the club members to get photos of their car
posted on the web site.   A change in the Operating Agreement was made to have the club’s financial year to be the
same as the calendar year. The board voted to not hold a Board meeting in July due to absences and conflicts with
July 4th events.

Mark B. said that the club will “rent” a tent and tables & chairs for $85 from the ACC organization for the June 9th

ACC show.

There was discussion of whether a report of the monthly meeting should
be included in the newsletter. No formal decision was made.

The last item discussed was the format of the boards operation with
concern about reducing the amount of time necessary for members to
serve as club officers. .

The meeting was adjourned at 8:05pm.

Rocky Mountain Triumph Club
 2019 Board

Prime Minister - Debbie Bosler
Vice-Prime Minister - Rod Tomkins
Minister of Letters - Gordon Kenney
Treasurer - Jeff Heller
Events Coordinator - Andrew Janiesch
Minister of Membership - Kitty Janiesch
Newsletter Editor - David Durstine
Regalia Officer - Mark Bosler
Newsletter Publisher - Mark Bosler
Webmaster - Andrej Galins
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Rocky Mountain Triumph Club
PO Box 300426
Denver, CO 80203-0426

RMTC SPONSORED EVENTS
 JULY 2019
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CCCC Corner
Collector Car Council of

Colorado, Inc.
Dedicated to the preservation of

automotive history

www.collectorcarcouncil.com

Please visit the CCCC website for contact
information for the officers, the complete
minutes from the monthly meeting and a
listing of upcoming events and shows

Some Legislative automotive bills scheduled
for debate;
HB19-1067:  Concerning a requirement that
motor vehicle windows transmit a minimum
level of light.
HB19-1207:  Requiring motor vehicles to meet
traction-control standards for winter conditions
HB19-1300:  VIN inspections performed by
certified peace officer.
Next Meeting:  Wednesday, July 3, 7:30 pm,
at the ColoRODans clubhouse, 209 Kimbark St.,
Longmont CO.


